MONTACHUSETT METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION (MMPO)
MINUTES OF MAY 8, 2013
Clinton Bench called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.

I. INTRODUCTION
Clinton Bench, MassDOT; Noreen Piazza, Subregion 4, Lancaster; Victor Koivumaki, MRPC, Lancaster; Jeff Hoynoski, MassDOT District 2; Paula Bertram, Lunenburg, Subregion 3; Arthur Frost, MassDOT District 3; Phil Duffy, Clinton; Heather Hannon, MassDOT; Sarah Bradbury, MassDOT; Dick O’Brien, MRTC; David Maher, Ayer; Pauline Hamel, Ayer; Bruno Fisher, MART; Mohammed Khan, MART; Paul Maloney, FHWA; Frank Maxant, Ayer 

STAFF PRESENT 
Brian Doherty, George Snow, Sheri Bean, George Kahale, Stephanie Brow, Brad Harris, Glenn Eaton
II. APPROVAL OF APRIL 10, 2013 MINUTES
V. Koivumaki made a motion to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.







III. MONTACHUSETT FFY2013-2016 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP)
- STATUS OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD





B. Harris discussed the FFY2013-1016 TIP Amendment status.  Mr. Harris indicated that as of this date there have been no comments received on this amendment and has been out for public comment since April 16, 2013 and the comment period will close on May 15th.  The draft TIP amendment and the announcement memo in both English and Spanish are posted on the MRPC website.
This meeting is also an opportunity for additional public comment should there be any.
IV. MONTACHUSETT FFY2014-2017 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP)


- DRAFT PROJECT LISTING
B. Harris discussed the draft project listing with the MPO.  Mr. Harris presented a handout including draft scenarios for the allocation of the TIP target figures and projects over the four fiscal years.  He then walked the MPO through the process used to develop the TIP options.  
 The first step in organizing the first project year of the TIP is to take into consideration the projects that were programmed for that time in the prior TIP.

To develop options projects were listed and prioritized based on their ranking with the TEC scoring and the cost estimates staff received on TIP day which is held by MassDOT.

J. Hoynoski and A. Frost discussed the projects being programmed using the Congestion Mitigation Air Quality (CMAQ) and TAP funding in particular within FFY2014. 
The group discussed the funding and the TAP competitive process.

B. Harris explained the different potential project listings for the TIP.  The group discussed the different scenarios for programming the TIP funds.  

Concern was raised by the MPO regarding changing the scope of projects listed and their cost estimates for those listed in years 2015-2016 of the TIP.  

A. Frost indicated that the project limits, etc can be adjusted as necessary in the coming TIP development years as the projects are more definitively developed.
C. Bench explained the need for a fiscally constrained draft TIP to be released for public comment at this meeting due to the need for sufficient time for public review, state review, and federal review.
After significant discussion related to the programming of a TAP eligible project in FFY2014,and a change to the FFY2016 option in order to bring it into fiscal constraint, the MPO reached consensus on a draft option that could be released to the public.  The MPO then continued its review of the Transit elements of the draft TIP as well as the statewide category listings.


-MPO APPROVAL TO RELEASE FOR PUBLIC COMMENT






V. Koivumaki made a motion to approve the TIP for 30 day public comment.  The motion 

was seconded and passed unanimously.
V. UPDATES










· MASSDOT HIGHWAY DIVISION

A. Frost indicated that the Route 12 over Route 2 bridge construction is underway and progressing.
J. Hoynoski indicated that Royalston Stockwell River Bridge is at 100% design.  Athol/Petersham’ Route 32 has received a notice to proceed and the Winchendon Route 140 resurfacing bids were opened on April 30th. 

· TRANSIT
G. Kahale indicated that the erection of steel and the decking has been completed at the North Leominster Station.  MART anticipates completion of this project by August.

The team application for The Ayer Parking Facility has been approved by FTA and MART will begin working on the project soon.  The town of Ayer needs to initiate some the appraisal process of the properties adjacent to the parking facility.

The Wachusett Commuter Rail Station and Layover Facility construction will begin in June. 

B. Fisher indicated that MART is purchasing the final piece of property near Wachusett Station this week.  

Mr. Fisher also indicated that the solar array on the MART Facility roof has reduced the electric bills for the facility by approximately 60%.  MART will be installing solar panels on their Gardner location in the future.

· MJTC
B. Harris indicated that in the next couple months the MJTC will go through its annual election of officers.  The bylaw review committee met before the last MJTC meeting and will work on streamlining the MJTC bylaws.  
Mr. Harris indicated that staff just received their PL allocation amount and there will be a draft Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) available for review at the next MPO meeting.

· MRPC
G. Eaton indicated that the Mass Broadband Institute (MBI) is hanging fiber optic cable for high speed internet connectivity throughout the region.  MRPC staff is helping MBI implement this strategy throughout the Montachusett Region.
VI. ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS







 

· NEXT MPO MEETING
The next MPO meeting will be held on June 12th at 1:00 p.m.
VII. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, C. Bench adjourned the meeting at 3:05 p.m.
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